

## LOUISIANA CLERKS OF COURT ASSOCIATION

10202 Jefferson Highway • Building A • Baton Rouge, Louisiana 70809 TELEPHONE (225) 293-1162 • (800) 256-6660 • FACSIMILE (225) 291-7859

## PROPOSED MINUTES

## 74<sup>TH</sup> ANNUAL LA CLERKS OF COURT CONFERENCE FINAL SESSION THURSDAY MARCH 14, 2019 9:00 A.M. BATON ROUGE, LA

The Louisiana Clerk of Court held their final session of the 2019 Clerks of Court Conference in Baton Rouge on March 14, 2019. Steve Andrews called the meeting to Order. Lynn Jones made a presentation regarding the 2020 Conference in Lake Charles.

The selection of the conference site for 2021 came before the Clerks. Bridget Hanna made a motion for the 2021 Clerk Conference to be held in New Orleans, Louisiana. The motion was seconded by Arthur Morrell. All Clerks present voted in favor.

Steve Andrew gave his outgoing remarks as President. Brian Lestage thanked outgoing President Steve Andrews for his service to the Association and presented him with a plaque in appreciation for his service.

Debbie Hudnall gave remarks about outgoing President Andrews.

Brian Lestage introduced the Honorable Charles K. Anderson, Judge 36<sup>th</sup> Judicial District. Judge Anderson administered the oath of office to the following:

Insurance Board of Trustees District Members - Annette Fontana, Holli Vining and Connie Couvillon

Association Board of Trustees District Members - Connie Couvillon

Retirement Board Officers - Bridget Hanna, Robin Hooter and Rick Arceneaux

Association Executive Board - Kim Turlich-Vaughan, Rick Arceneaux, Annette Fontana, Randy Deshotel, Robin Hooter and Bridget Hanna

Brian Lestage was sworn in as the President of the Louisiana Clerks of Court Association and addressed the Clerks.

The final session was then adjourned.

Respectfully Submitted:

Annette Fontana, Secretary

Approved:

Steve Andrews, President